Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

April 23, 2021
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, April 23, 2021, via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:


     

Erik Hume, Chair
     Brian Enterline             


Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  James Gross (SARAA Board),  Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board),  David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the March 26, 2021 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development:
Airport Drive and Landside Improvements:  The total project cost is $12,127,649.  Total secured public funding is $8,632,534.  Total pending public funding is $761,954.  The public funding represents 78% of the total project costs.
Phases 1 & 2:  Airport Drive Rehabilitation and Reconstruction Project:  Phase 1 and 2 project cost:  $5,160,000.  Secured public funding is $2,382,548.  

Phase 3:  Demolition of Buildings 26 & 96:  Phase 3 estimated cost:  $2.3 million (100% funded).  Secured funding:  $1,445,944.  The construction timeline is summer 2021 through June 2022.
Phase 4:  Third Street Realignment:  Phase 4 estimated costs:  $4,688,750 (100% funded).  Phase 4 secured public funding:  $4,804,042.  U.S. Economic Development Administration:  $3,751,000 (commitment letter received April 7, 2021).  PennDOT BOA Capital Budget Release $1,053,042.  Grant funds were previously awarded for Phase 3.  The total amount of grant funding secured for Phase 3 exceeded project costs.  The $1,053,042 award will be rescoped, expanded, for Phase 4.  

Public Funding:  HIA First Responder Station Improvements:  Award amount:  $21,835.
FCRA Redevelopment Assistance Capital Program:  Grant Request: $500,000.

Water Treatment Plant Upgrades – approximately $3.8 million.

Other Initiatives:   Local outreach underway, presentation to County Commissions:


Dauphin County:  May 12, 2021


York County:  April 21, 2021


Cumberland County:  May 5, 2021
Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
March 2021 CXY Operations were up 61% vs March 2020 and up 46% vs March 2019.  YTD CXY Operations were up 33% vs. 2020 and 33% vs 2019.  March 2021 MDT Operations were up 19% vs March 2020 and up 2% vs March 2019.  YTD MDT Operations were down 6% vs 2020 and 5% vs 2019.  March 2021 Air Cargo Tonnage increased 27% vs March 2020 and up 13% vs March 2019.  YTD Air Cargo Tonnage is up 14% vs 2020 and 1% vs 2019.  March 2021 was the 2nd busiest air cargo tonnage March—4% behind March 2000.  March 2021 Enplanements were up 4.7% vs March 2020 and down 47% vs March 2019.  YTD Enplanements were down 52% vs 2020 and 56% vs 2019.  Departing Seats are coming back to MDT.  June seats are projected to be around 75% of 2019.  Loads are improving as well.  Enplanements are slowly coming back.  They are projected to be around 57% of 2019 in June.  Myrtle Beach service resumes on May 7 and runs through August 17.  Nonstop to Boston resumes on June 3.  Staff is using cell phone data to update the market area and leakage reports.  
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:  
Rehabilitate Flood Dike, HIA:  This project is 76% complete.  Installation of concrete block matts is 98% complete with over 6,500 mats installed to date.  The contractor is working on placing concrete to tie in the upper row of mats and grout joints between mats.     
Projects in Design and Bidding:  
Expand Cargo Apron, HIA:  Bids were opened on April 6th.  The grant application is pending.
Remove Obstructions, CXY:  This project was advertised for bid on February 21st.  Bids will be opened on May 12th.
Construct SRE Storage Building, FCRA:  Bids were opened on April 13th for General Contractor and Electrical Contractor.  Bids for Mechanical Contractor will be opened on April 29th.  
Construct South Apron, GRA:  Bids were opened on April 14th.  The grant application is pending.
Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase IV, HIA: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to Kinsley Construction in the amount of $14,223,058, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant, to construct the first phase of the Cargo Apron Expansion Project at HIA.  The first construction phase includes approximately 1,200 linear feet of drainage installation from the Susquehanna River to a point just south of Taxiway G.  The work includes micro-tunneling under the runway and installing drainage pipes through a section of Taxiway A.  Other work includes relocation of a sanitary force main and construction of a new drainage outfall through the levee.  Three firms submitted bids on April 6, 2021.  The design engineer’s Opinion of Probable Cost was $11,990,883.  Kinsley Construction was the low bidder.  The FAA will fund 100% of the bid amount using AIP grant funds for 2021 and 2022.   Mr. Hume said he would recuse himself from the vote at the Board meeting.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
SRE Storage Building, Mechanical, Rebid, FCRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to amend the contract with Johnson, Mirmiran and Thompson in an amount not to exceed $2,539.35 to provide bid phase services for the Construct Snow Removal Storage Building project at FCRA for a new total contract amount not to exceed $102,328.52.  In March 2021, SARAA advertised bids for the Construct Snow Removal Equipment Storage Building project at FCRA.  The contract had to be bid as three separate contracts because of the Pennsylvania Separation Act.  This requires public entities to solicit separate bids and award separate contracts for plumbing, heating, electrical and ventilating work that is part of a public construction project where the costs of construction generally exceed $4,000.  Two companies submitted bids for this project.  The bids were opened on April 13, 2021.  However, the Authority received no bids for the mechanical portion of the contract.  After speaking with the FAA, they recommended that SARAA rebid the mechanical portion of the project immediately.  The schedule for the re-bid will allow SARAA to open bids on April 29, 2021 and complete the grant application.  The cost of re-bidding is an eligible cost. SARAA will apply for an amendment to the current FAA design grant at the time of project close-out to recover 100% of the cost of re-bidding.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.  

Construct South Aircraft Parking Apron, Phase IV, GRA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to R and L Development Company in the amount of $1,050,742.97, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant and legal review, to construct the first phase of the Construct South Aircraft Parking Apron Project at Gettysburg Regional Airport.  SARAA’s Airport Capital Improvement Program includes a project to Construct South Aircraft Parking Apron at Gettysburg Regional Airport.  This construction project is broken into several phases due to funding limitations from the FAA.  Eight firms submitted bids on April 14, 2021.  The design engineer’s Opinion of Probable Cost was $1,162,400.  R and L Development Co. was the low bidder.  The FAA will provide 100% of the cost for the project.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Purchase Compact Utility Vehicle, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of one 4x4 Compact Utility Vehicle w/plow attachment for use by the HIA Maintenance Department.  The vehicle model recommended is a 2021 Kubota with a 6’6” Boss snowplow at a price of $23,808.40.  The Maintenance Department has been renting a compact 4x4 utility vehicle for a 4-month seasonal rental.  The cost of the rental is $1,600 per month.  This vehicle has been vital in maintaining the areas used during the winter weather.  This purchase is made available through a State Contract with funding from the SARAA Capital Improvement Fund.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Pinnacle/DHL Operating Agreement:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a Cargo Operating Agreement with DHL Express, and a building lease with Pinnacle Logistics.  DHL will resume twice daily (weekdays only) 737 jet service at MDT on or around May 10, 2021.  DHL will lease cargo ramp spot 15, approximately 51,600 square feet at $1.43/sf and will pay the current MDT landing fee of $3.31 per thousand pounds, gross landed weight.  Pinnacle Logistics, DHL’s ground handling company, will lease approximately 692 feet of office space in Building 208.  Both agreements are currently under review by legal counsel.  DHL’s monthly rent for the use of cargo spot 15 will be $6,685.25.  DHL landing fees are anticipated to be between $14,000 and $16,000 per month.  Pinnacle Logistics will pay $749 per month for the use of Building 208.  May through December 2021 expected revenue is around $150,000.  Mr. Hume said he would recuse himself from this vote at the Board meeting.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:52 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, May 21, 2021, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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